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February 3, 2022 

Long Term Care Facility Rate Update 

 

Dear providers,  
 
Medi-Cal recently published the annual Long Term Care rate updates effective retroactively to, in most 
cases, August 1, 2021. This notice is to advise you that the Health Plan of San Mateo (HPSM) has aligned 
with this change, and we are currently in the process of adjusting claims that were paid at the previous 
year’s rates. 
 
If you have submitted claims for services delivered after the effective date and received payment at the 
old rate, please do not submit provider dispute resolutions (PDRs) for corrected payment. All claims are 
being reconsidered, and you will automatically receive payment for the difference. 
 
The updated Long Term Care rate types and their effective dates are as follows: 

• Intermediate Care Facility for the Developmentally Disabled (ICF/DD, ICF/DD-H, ICF/DD-N) 
effective 8/1/2021 

• Freestanding Pediatric Subacute (FS-PSA) effective 8/1/2021 
• Distinct Part Nursing Facility – B (DP/NF-B) effective 8/1/2021 
• Distinct Part Pediatric Subacute (DP-PSA) effective 8/1/2021 
• Distinct Part Adult Subacute (DP-ASA) effective 8/1/2021 
• Nursing Facility – Level A (NF-A) effective 8/1/2021 
• Rural Swing Bed effective 8/1/2021 
• Administrative Day Rate Level 1 effective 8/1/2021 
• Hospice Care effective 10/1/2021 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the claims department at 650-616-2056 or 
ClaimsInquiries@hpsm.org.Thank you very much for your cooperation. 
 
We appreciate your patience, 
The Health Plan of San Mateo 
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